
PARISH STAFF 
Fr. Mark DeSutter 

Pastor 

Fr. Matthew Cole, SMA 
Parochial Vicar 

Sister Kathleen Mullin, BVM 
Pastoral Associate 

Debbie Patronagio 
Director of Religious Education 

Deacon Patrick Murphy 
Deacon 

OFFICE HOURS:  
Monday - Thursday: 9:00 a.m. 5:00 p.m.  

Closed Friday at 12pm 
Closed on Saturday and Sunday 

Closed for lunch from 12pm to 1pm 

WEEKEND MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday Vigil Mass:4:00 p.m. 

Sunday Masses: 7:00, 9:00, 11:00 am 

WEEK DAY MASS SCHEDULE 
Monday - Wednesday: 

6:30 and 8:30 a.m. 

Thurs. Masses: 6:30 & 8:30 a.m.  
(During School) 

Fri. Masses: 6:30 & 9:00 a.m. 
(During School) 

Saturday: 8:30 a.m. Mass 

CONTACT US:  
Off ice:  309-762-2362 

Fax: 309-757-5502 

Email :  
shchurch@sacredheartmol ine.org 

Website:   
www.sacredheartmol ine.org 

Church Address: 

1307 17th Avenue, Mol ine, I l  61265 

Mai l ing Address: 

1608 13th St reet,  Mol ine,  I l  61265 

Welcome ! 
If you are new to our parish or if you have been away from the practice of your faith, we extend a 
warm welcome and hope that you will find our parish to be a community in which your faith can be 

nourished. We invite you to introduce yourself so that we may offer our heart-felt greeting. 
Our parish family is enriched by your participation in our life of worship and service. 
Please consider becoming a registered member of our family. 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 

We at Sacred Heart Parish are a welcoming and diverse 
community rooted in our Catholic Faith and rich heritage. Through 
worship, evangelization, ministries, service, parochial education, 
and lifelong faith formation, we are called to build the Kingdom of 
Jesus in this time and place. 



SACRED HEART PARISH WELCOMES YOU 

CHURCH CLEANING 
All are invited to join the Ladies & Gents 
Church Cleaners for a fun day of cleaning 
our church on Tuesday, July 10, at 9:15am. 
Come join your fellow parishioners and 
meet new friends. See you at 9:15am. 

Please note: If there is a funeral, cleaning will be moved to 
a different day. Please call Marcia Zerull at 309.781.9787 
with questions. 

Adoration of Our Lord 
 

First Friday Adoration 
9:00am to 4:00pm 

Wednesday Adoration 
7:00am to 5:00pm  

Jesus knows everything about us. How well do you 
know Him? Visit Him! Close your eyes. Think of 
your favorite image of Him. Be Still! Listen! For 
more information please contact: Loretta at 309-
762-0503 

Dear Parishioners, 

     The 4th of July is a time when 
we not only shoot off fireworks and 
have picnics, but it is also a time 
when we reflect on the meaning of 
the holiday.  What do we 
remember?  We remember when a 
group of colonists in America 
decided to secede from British 
Empire.  Why did they do this?  It 

was prompted by a series of unjust laws and taxes which 
they felt they could not tolerate.  The colonists tried non-
violent protest (remember the Boston Tea Party).  They also 
wrote letters of protest and other ways of not cooperating.   
Finally, they were driven to revolution and they declared 
their independence.  To the Government of Britain, 
Americans were breaking the law so they were completely 
wrong.  We celebrate the men and women who stood up for 
their ideals today even if it meant begin at odds with the 
law. 

     We need to remember that Jesus was not one to follow 
the law at all time.  He always asked if a prescript or a law 
was a loving and just rule.  He did not break laws lightly 
nor did he follow them blindly.   

     Those who are in the power positions in society will 
always appeal to the rule of law when their power is 
threatened.  Unjust or inhumane laws should be resisted.  
The ideal is that we do that nonviolently at the voting booth 
or by other means within the law.  At other times we need 
to find other ways to show that our consciences are being 
violated. In imitation of Jesus these methods should be non-
violent as well. We should remember verbal violence is a 
form of violence. Our words must be measured and 
civilized.    

     We remember today that our mantra is not, ñMy country 
right or wrong.ò  Our motto should be that of the first 
Americans.   ñMy country believes that all people are 
created equal.ò  

ñMy country believes that there needs to be liberty and 
justice for all.ò 

Blessings, 
Fr. Mark  

Register now for our 2018-2019 Religious Education 
School year by going to our web-site: 
sacredheartmoline.org, click on parish life and then 
Religious Education, or stop by the Parish Office during 
office hours to register.  Payment must accompany your 
registration form.  

{ŀŎǊŜŘ IŜŀǊǘ нƴŘ !ƴƴǳŀƭ tŀǊƛǎƘ tƛŎƴƛŎ 
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POPE FRANCISõ  
PRAYER INTENTION FOR  

JULY 2018 

Evangelization:  
Priests and their Pastoral Ministry That 
priests, who experience fatigue and 

loneliness in their pastoral work, may find 
help and comfort in their intimacy with the 

Lord and in their friendship with their 
brother priests.  

ñAs the Lord spoke to me, the spirit entered me and set me on my feet, 
and I heard the one who was speaking say to me, óSon of man, I am 
sending youéôò EZEKIEL 2:2-3 
 

Weekly Budgetñ- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -$19,508.00 

Jun 25 - Jul 01 ñ- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - $17,596.00 

Over/Under ñ- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - $(1,912.00) 

Year-to-date: 

July 1, 2018 through June 30, 2019 

YTD Actual: $17,596.00 ~ Budget: $19,508.00 ~ Under($1,912.00) 

God asks each of us to do some special work for Him. He gives 

us the resources we need to do His work. However, do we 

listen to God when He calls? Do we get up on our feet and use 

our talent to do the work He asks of us? Remember, God 

doesnõt call the equipped, he equips the called. 

Stewardship Of Treasure 

The Annual Diocesan Appeal:  
UPDATE AS OF: SUNDAY, JUNE 29, 2018 

Our goal is $147,521.00. 
We have received 436 pledges so far totaling $113,815.00. 
Only $33,706.00 remaining to reach our Goal. There are 
1,308 families who are registered members at Sacred Heart 
Parish. If the remaining 881 gave $38.25. we would reach  
our goal.  Can you, will you consider giving $38.25 to help 
us meet our goal this year?  Thanks to all who have 
pledged. 

BIRDIES FOR CHARITY  
DEADLINE 

Deadline to submit your donations and 
pledges for this yearôs Birdies For Charity 
is this coming week. All donations and 
pledges must be submitted to the parish 

office by Wednesday, July 11,  Remember, Sacred Heart 
receives 100% of every donation made in its name, plus at 
least a 5% match provided by John Deere. Brochures were 
mailed and are available at all the church doors or call the 
Parish Office: 309-762-2362. 

Hearing Devices for Mass 
Do have trouble hearing? We have 
devices for those who are hearing 
impaired. They are in the sacristy and 
people can pick them up before Mass.  
They were out of order for a few 
weeks. Now we have them working 
again. Please remember to plug them 
back in when finished using them so 
they are charged for the next Mass.  

ONLINE GIVING 
ñHow shall I make a return to the Lord  

for all the good God has done for me?ò ïPs. 16:12 

Stewardship of treasure begins not because God has need of our 
gifts but because each one of us has a need to return to God a 
truly grateful portion of our time, talent and treasure in 
thanksgiving for all the blessings that He has given us. The 
highest purpose for giving is our gratitude to God for His many 
blessings. You may sign up for Online Giving by going to our 
web-site at www.sacredheartmoline.org. and click the ñOnline 
Givingò button.  

Thank you for your dedication  

to our parish community! 

Gone Fishin?  
ITõS VACATION TIME! 

For some, itôs fishing...for others golf, tennis, or just a motor trip, 
any one of which changes the daily and weekly job routine. Have 
a good time. Keep yourself and your family safe and healthy.  

Before you go, why not use our offering envelopes for those 
weeks that youôll be having fun-in-the-sun? Mail them in now, 
and youôll know youôre helping your parish meet bills that must 
be paid each week. You can be a conscientious member by 
knowing you have contributed. An even better way is to sign up 
for Electronic Fund Transfer (EFT), then thereôs no need to 
worry about missing your next weekly offering. To inquire about 
(EFT), call Stephanie Noe at 762-2362, ext. 203. 



Our prayers and heartfelt condolences go out to the 
family and friends of  

ÀMaria Luebbers 

Receive her soul and present her to God the Most High. 
May the Angels lead you home. 

Liturgical Roles  
4:00 pm - Saturday, July 14 
 Reader 1: Denise Maynard  Reader 2: Anne Marie Merrick 
 Eucharist: Celebrant, Arthur Cajigal, Sandy Carlsten,  
  Anne Lilius, Bob Madison, Sandy Madison 
  Mary Jo Sheets, Thomas Buchmeyer/choir 
 Music: Cantors/Accompanist 

 Servers: Jonathan Young, Matthew Young, Mark Young 
 Greeters: Connie Knuckey, Don Raischel, Cecilia Raischel 
  Pat Veto, Dana Rossmiller, Peg Womack 
 Ushers: Bob Rioux,  Al Gorgal, Joe Montag, Joe Ryan 
  Jim Veto, Dan Wessel 

7:00 am - Sunday, July 15 
 Reader 1: Deb Thornton Reader 2: Matthew Nuguid 
 Eucharist:  Celebrant, Julie Appleman, Bob DeLille, Joan DeLille 
  Paul Hanson, Kay Lee, Carlos Olvera 
 Servers: Brandon Zeman, Carlos Ramirez, Andrew McKee 
 Greeters: Carlos Olvera, Valorie Bigelow, Carol Simatovich 
  Tyler Zeman, Connie Morris 
 Ushers:  Bob DeLille, Tom DeLille, Dan David, Dan Morris 
  Mike Starr, Jim Vrombaut, John Wilson 

9:00 am - Sunday, July 15 
 Deacon: Deacon Pat Murphy 
 Reader 1: Larry Lorensen Reader 2: Amanda Tidwell 
 Eucharist: Celebrant, Christie Coverdill, Vicky Earel 
  Sheilah Keeven/Choir, Amy Mack, Sara Murray-Otto 
  Mary Schoeve, Pat Williams 
 Music: Sacred Sounds 

 Servers: Shea Gende, Adrian Zetina, Alejandra Zetina 
 Greeters Connie Coene, Vicky Earel, Dorothy Hillmer 
  Janis McGuire, Nicole Hoffman, Melissa Hoffman 
 Ushers: John DeCock, Jim Earel, Gary Francque, Ken Nelson 
  John Noe 

11:00 am - Sunday, July 15 
 Reader 1: Eli Gaeta  Reader 2: John Soliz 
 Eucharist: Celebrant, Tina Gonzalez, Terry Braaten 
  Judy Hourigan, Dave Johnson/choir, Arlyce Musal 
  Cathy Pilaszewski, David Rinden 
 Music: Cantor/Accompanist 
 Servers: Izabella Soliz, Joseline Olea 
  Yazmin Rodriguez-Gonzalez 
 Greeters: Sandy Ernat, Harry Ernat, Lucy Martinez, Ron Hanson 
  David Rinden 
 Ushers: Tom Courtney, Javier Hernandez, Refugio Nache  
  Jesse Martinez, Jim Stulir, Joe Terronez 
  Chris Vershaw 

If your name is in red you are assigned as Captain for that Mass. 
Thank you. 

First Day Fund  
There is still time to adopt school 
supplies for the First Day 
Fund.  Can you help with getting 
some Seton students or our 
Religious Education Catechists 
started with their supplies and their 

backpacks?  Please stop by the table in the front vestibule today to 
pick up your supply list.   We have óadoptionô opportunities 
ranging from $5 to over $20.  You can pick up as many sheets as 
you are able.  Please drop off the supplies, again, in the front 
vestibule the next two weekends.  For those of you that do not 
like to shop, we will have canisters at the different church 
doors.  You can leave a donation there, and we will shop for 
whatever supplies are still needed.   Thank you in advance for 
your continued support of these children.  Questions?  Contact 
Connie at sixverybusypeople@mchsi.com or 309.799.5865 

Registration for Totus Tuus...During one week this summer, July 22 through 27, St. Anne Catholic Church, East 
Moline, IL will provide Catholic children entering grades one through twelve, a prayer filled environment that will help 
them become closer to Christ through His Mother Mary. The Day program is for grades 1-6 from 9:00 am to 2:30 pm, July 
23 through 27. Jr. High and High School, grades 7-12, from 7:00 to 9:00 pm, July 22 through 26. This program combines 
fun with faith filled experiences, including daily Mass. A creative and enthusiastic team of young adults from the Diocese of 
Peoria will help youth come to know and devote themselves to Mary, Our Mother. Registration fee is $20.00 per child or 
$40.00 per family for the Day Program and $10.00 per child or $20.00 per family for the Evening Program. In 2018, Totus 
Tuus will focus on the Apostles Creed and the Luminous Mysteries of the Rosary. Want to know more? Go to www.stanne-
em.org and click on Totus Tuus on the Home Page or under Ministries. Please email amy.rel.ed@gmail or call 309-752-1878 
with questions. We will be happy to answer them! 

CATHOLIC ORDER OF FORESTERS  
WESTERN ILLINOIS FISH DINNER  

 
When: Wednesday, August 01, 2018  
Where: Moose Lodge, Geneseo, IL.  

Serving Time: 6:30 p.m.  
Price: $6.00 -- Court # 1691 Members  

$12.00 -- Non Member  
* Dinner will be: Catfish, potato, sweet 

corn, salad and dessert.  
* There will be door prizes and a  

Rolle Bolle Tournament held after the dinner.  
R.S.V.P. to: Tom De Lille Sr. at: # 762-9886  

or Tom De Lille Jr. at # 738-1969  
 

cut off date will be July 22,2018 


